Ball Pond Advisory Committee
Minutes

Regular Meeting, May 4,2017
7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee was held on Thursday, May 4, 2017.  Cynthia Stevens called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.
Members in Attendance
Helen Gallagher, Mark Spellmann, George Buck, and Cynthia Stevens were present and represented a quorum.  Gary Mummert was absent.
Approval of Minutes from April 13, 2017:
Helen Gallagher made a motion to adopt the Minutes from April 13, 2017. George Buck seconded the motion.
                                Vote: 3-0-1 (Mark Spellmann abstained. Motion Passed)
 

General Correspondence:  
· Cynthia Stevens said the Finance Department has notified her they are transferring $110.89 to cover salaries (Lisa Arasim) and that after paying George Benson there is still $418 left for suction harvesting.

· Cynthia Stevens shared with the committee an email she received from Jim McAlister to the Candlewood Community Leaders Network on May 1, 2017 regarding Candlewood Lake.  According to Jim, there were enough votes on a petition to request a Special Town Meeting that would vote on a proposal that a Town meeting be required to vote on the use of chemicals.  The Town had 21 days to respond.  There is an ordinance being proposed that the Town shall not introduce chemicals into Candlewood Lake without approval from the legislative body by a vote taken at a special town meeting held specifically for that purpose.
· Cynthia shared with the committee an article from May 4, 2017 in the Town Tribune written by Joan Lehach, MD about the use of Diquat in Shelter Harbor.  She resides in Shelter Harbor and opposes the use of chemicals.  She favors the environmentally-friendly approach of carp and the Eco-Harvester.  She points out that Solitude, the company being hired to handle the weed management with Diquat, acknowledges that the carp can die as a result.  She is appalled by the cavalier attitude the “Everything in life has risks”.
Public Comment: None

 

Old Business:

· Weed Removal
George Buck and Gary Mummert expressed concern over suction harvesting not working at last month’s meeting.  George suggested a raking method.  Matt Vogt of New England Aquatics did not think a raking method would be feasible for coontail because the weeds become intertwined.  George Buck wants the best process to get as many weeds as possible off the surface.  It is more important to remove more surface weeds, than remove fewer weeds down at their roots.  He would like to maintain weed beds for fish.  
Cynthia had shared with the committee a video regarding an Eco-Harvester that has been recently purchased by Carl Wise of C&D Underwater Maintenance Aquatic Weed Removal.  Mark Spellmann and George Buck watched the video and felt the Eco-Harvester did everything the Ball Pond Advisory Committee needed for weed removal.  It removes algae and weeds off the surface, and it can remove weeds down at the roots.  Mark will contact Carl Wise to see how much weed removal can be done on a proposed budget of $10,000.

New Business:

· Meeting Schedule:  
Helen Gallagher made a motion to add to the Agenda a proposed change to the current 2017 Meeting schedule.  George Buck seconded the motion.  Cynthia wanted to know if committee members would be amenable to changing monthly meetings from the first Thursday to the second Thursday of the month in the event Gary Mummert was no longer available the first Thursday.  All committee members were available for the second Thursday of the month, should the schedule need to be changed.
· Abandoned Boats: 
George Buck recently had to remove two abandoned boats. The first was a Jon boat that had drifted down and was blocking the outlet.  It leaked when put into the water.  The second boat had been sitting on Cynthia Stevens’ property for a year.  It had turned into a muskrat nest.  George would like to see a formal process for handling abandoned boats.  No process was defined.
· Beaver activity:

George Buck informed the committee that there are beavers at the outlet.  Beavers swim to trees, cut them down so they fall into the water creating dams, then create lodges in the trees and store their food.  There is also a beaver lodge by the boat launch. Trapping season is November through March.  There are two ways to remove beavers:  One way is to hire a Wildlife removal company, the other is to invite trappers during trapping season.  There are currently no action items. 

Adjournment
Helen Gallagher made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 p.m. George Buck seconded the motion.  All were in favor. 
 

The next meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee will be held Thursday, June 1, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Conference Room unless we confirm with Gary in the meantime that he needs us to meeting on the second Thursday.
Respectfully Submitted,
Lisa Arasim

Recording Secretary
